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The 2012 National Order of 

the Arrow Conference 

(NOAC) will be one of your 

most memorable Scouting 

experiences. NOAC 2012 

will be held at Michigan 

State University from July 

30 through August 4, 2012 

 

 
 

 

NOAC 2012 

 
 

and is projected to be one of 

the largest in the Order’s 

history with more than 8,000 

Arrowmen in attendance.  

NOAC will feature a number 

of unique events, including 

national competitions for 

ceremonies, drum, and 

dance; evening shows; the 

OA history museum; and 

awesome recreation 

competitions such as soccer, 

basketball, and ultimate 

Frisbee.. Highlights such as 

the Founder’s Day festivities 

including the Founder’s Day 

Parade, the Grand Hodag, 

and the inter-Region dodge 

ball battle are some of the 

exciting events at NOAC.  

Arrowmen can participate in 

service projects, high 

adventure opportunities, 

leadership training, 

American Indian Activities 

training, and much more. 

While enjoying the various 

activities, Scouts will have a 

great time meeting new 

brothers and sharing their 

experiences with people 

from around the nation. Our 

lodge will send a contingent 

to NOAC 2012 and you 

won’t want to miss out. To 

sign up, contact the lodge 

chief, or Bill Johnson.  The 

lodge is already on their 

second payment but it’s not 

too late to jump on board. 

You can also visit 

www.event.oa-bsa.org for 

more information and to 

learn about NOAC 2012.  

 

Shenshawpotoo will be 

hosting the 2012 Conclave 

@ Camp Rock Enon April 

27-29, 2012 

 

We have about 45 
Wahunsenakah Brothers 
registered for Conclave—this 
is only 45% of our goal of 
100, but there is still time 
left to register before the 
deadline next month.  The 
registration is all on-line at 
www.sr7a.org/conclave.html   
The regular registration 
deadline is also the deadline 
for ensuring receipt of a 
Wahunsenakah Conclave T-
shirt. 

SR-7A Conclave 

 Joey Trask and Tommy 
Gehring will have a meeting 
this weekend.  We will 
distribute the 3 delegate 
flaps per delegate plus any 
pre-ordered flaps (the pre-
order deadline has passed) 
to the delegates in 
attendance.  We will NOT 
distribute flaps to anyone 
other than directly to the 
delegate except that fathers 
and mothers may pick up 
for their sons. 
 
The Wahunsenakah LEC has 
voted on the lodge theme to 
be the decade of the 1980’s 
for this year’s spirit award 
choice.  Characters and 

style from this decade are 
what the lodge is going 
for.  Additional information 
regarding theme will take 
place at the meeting this 
weekend. 
Conclave is the perfect 
opportunity to fellowship 
with Arrowmen from the 
entire state. Listed on the 
agenda:  Games, 
competitions, AIA events, 
training and a great 
overall experience is 
expected.   
Election of the Section 
Chiefs for 2012 will also 
take place. 

See you there !  

.   

http://www.event.oa-bsa.org/
http://www.camprockenon.com/
http://www.sr7a.org/conclave.html
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The Lodge Leadership 

Development Conference 

will take place March 

24th at Hampton 

University. 

 

This is an excellent 

opportunity to participate 

in the outstanding 

training available to all 

Arrowmen.  

 

Lodge Leadership Development Training 

 
You do not need to 

hold a leadership 

position to participate 

and there is no fee. 

 

Be on the lookout for 

more details regarding 

this opportunity here 

this weekend.   

If you have questions, 

comments, suggestions 

please see Alan Booth. 

Duck Call 

“You do not need 

to hold a 

leadership 

position to 

participate and 

there is no fee.” 

The event patch for this weekend is available at the 

Lodge Trading Post 

The Lodge Trading Post also has a number of new 

apparel and accessories available: 

Jackets     Neckerchiefs 

Windbreakers   Past Event Patches 

Lodge Web Belts   Etc 

Come Check it out 

Trading Post 

 Come on over to the engraving table 

and take a look at some of the new 

designs that we have up and running.   

Also, we now have new magnetic 

backed name tags available. 

A Word from the Kitchen Krew, 
  
Welcome to the 2012 Winter Service Weekend!  We hope that everyone will enjoy the food that the 
Kitchen Krew will be preparing for you all this weekend.  I am posting the menu but remember that there 
may be minor adjustments.   
  
We are always looking for New Youth Members to join our Krew, remember that we provide you with an 
apron and if you stay with us for 3 events you get your own Official Lodge Apron with your name 
embroidered on it!!  Interested youth stop by and ask for Carlitos. 
  
Congratulation to all New Arrowmen and welcome to our Lodge!!  Also congratulations to all Arrowmen 
who sealed their membership by obtaining Brotherhood!!! 
  
www, 
Carlitos C 
Wahunsenakah Kitchen Chairman 

 

Engraving 

 

Kitchen Krew 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following Arrowmen! 
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2011 Honor Members  

 
 

 
Alan Booth 

Wyatt Booth 

Kurt Boucher 

Carlitos Chavez 

Ron Davis 

Jesus Fabian 

Pablo Fabian 

Virginia Fabian 

Tommy Gehring 

Barry Green 

David Helmer 

Ian Homewood 

George Homewood 

Larry Johnson 

Tom Liakos 

 
 

 

Chet Luck 

Jacqui McNeil-Steorra 

Dawn Morris 

Russell Morris, III 

Russell Morris, Jr 

Thomas Pendleton 

Tyler Schmincke 

Walt Schmincke 

Dave Singletary 

Matt Singletary 

Aaron Stewart 

Tony Stewart 

Aaron Whitehead 

 Loren Zehr 
 
 

 

Setting the Record Straight 

For approximately three holiday banquets, I have noticed the history of the past Lodge Chiefs being listed 

in the program; whereas, Tim Johnson having been elected as co-chief in 1996 and then serving the term 

of 1996-1997.  I would like the Lodge members to understand that when the Lodge had the first election 

for a Chief at the Spring Ordeal, DJ Rick, an Eagle Scout from Poquoson who had served as Wicomico 

Chapter Chief actually was elected.  He was the first elected Chief of Wahunsenakah; however, he only 

served until August.  Tim Johnson was asked by our Council Executive, Dick Collins, to assume the 

responsibility once again as Chief to fill the unexpired term of DJ Rick.  Since this individual was elected 

in May at our Spring Ordeal and only served to the end of August, he is easily forgotten.  I believe he 

does deserve to be recognized as our first elected Lodge Chief and now has been so noted. 

Yours in the Brotherhood, 

Barry ‘Doc’ Green 



 

  

 

 

 

Chapter Reports 

 
Kiskiack Chapter -- James River District (Newport News Area)  
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 6:30 PM, 3rd Thursday, Moose Lodge 1711 Turlington Rd. 
Newport News.  
Nansemond Chapter -- Colonial Trail District (Suffolk/Smithfield Area) 
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 7:00 PM, 2nd Wednesday, Oakland Christian Church, 
.Chuckatuck. 
Nottoway Chapter -- Siouan Rivers District (Franklin/Emporia Area) 
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 5:00 PM, 3rd Sunday, Troop 17 Scout Hut, Fountain 
.Street, Franklin  
Pamunkey Chapter -- Heritage District (Hampton Area)  
     Chapter Meetings montly, 6:30 PM, 1st Wednesday, Wesley United Methodist Church, 
Hampton 
Piankatank Chapter -- First Colony District (James City/Williamsburg Area)  
     Chapter Meetings monthly, 7:00 PM, 2nd Thursday, Williamsburg United Methodist 
Church, Wburg. 
Wicomico Chapter -- Chesapeake Bay District (York County/Gloucester Area)  
     Chapter Meetings montly, 7:00 PM, 1st Thrusday, Yorkminster Presbyterian  
 

Duck Call 

WAHUNSENAKAH LODGE 333 
Colonial Virginia Council 

Boy Scouts of America 

11721 Jefferson Avenue 
Newport News, VA 23606 

PHONE  757-595-3356 

FAX  757-877-8611 

 

WEB: 
WWW.WAHUNSENAKAH.ORG 

Page 4 Duck Call 

Friday Night Cracker Barrel  

Fruit Tray w/ Yogurt Dip 

Cheese & Cracker 

Trail Mix (M&Ms, Peanuts, Raisins) 

Chicken Nuggets 

Bar B Q Sauce 

Saturday Breakfast 

Scrambled Eggs 

Ham 

Biscuits 

Hash Browns  

Oatmeal  

Fresh Fruit 

Cold Cereal 

Orange Juice 

Coffee 

Hot Chocolate 

Saturday Lunch 

Chili 

Veggie Soup (for our veggie lovers) 

Grilled Cheese Sandwiches 

Jell-O  

Whip Cream 

Fresh Apples 

Coffee 

Hot Chocolate 

Bug Juice 

 

Saturday Dinner 

Pork Loin Steaks 

Mashed Potatoes 

Brown Gravy 

Apple Sauce 

Salad Bar 

Rolls 

Fresh Fruit  

Peach Cobbler A la Mode 

Coffee 

Bug Juice 

Saturday Cracker Barrel 

Veggie Tray 

Fruit Tray w/ Yogurt Dip 

Trail Mix (M&Ms, Peanuts, Raisins) 

Sunday Breakfast 

French Toast 

Sausage Links 

Baked Apples (if you guys do not eat them 

all) 

Oatmeal  

Cold Cereal  

Orange Juice 

Coffee 

Hot Chocolate 

Peanut Butter & Jelly Sandwiches 

served at all meals 

 

WINTER SERVICE MENU 


